Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

in Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.45 am on 1st April 2016

Present





John Adams                       JA

Assessor – Ruan Lanihorne

Julian German                    JG

Cornwall Councillor

Alison Golding                   AG

Assessor - Veryan


Helen Hastings                   HH       

Assessor – Gerrans

David Hubbard                  DH

Alternate – St Just

David Spreadborough         DS

Assessor - Philleigh                           

Sue Wagstaff

    SW


MT – Veryan
Brian Willis

    BW


Reviewer – St Just

DH explained he was attending in place of Brian Chenoweth
1. Apologies received from: Brian Chenoweth, Ralph German and Geoff Pring                                         
2. Declarations of interest: None
3. Open period for members of the public to address the meeting:  None present
4. Minutes of meeting 11th March 2016: Following unanimous approval the Minutes were signed by JA
5. Matters arising: 
· Action points – 
1. JG confirmed that he had emailed Cornwall Council for a copy of their guidance on nest boxes but he had not yet received a response. 
2. JA explained that the 2012 legislation on permitted development rights regarding redundant agricultural barns allowed conversion to commercial use including in the AONB with stipulations on size. However, the 2013 revised legislation allowing conversion to residential is not allowed in the AONB.
· SW gave updates on recent decisions on planning applications previously assessed: 
Green Waters, St Mawes – assessed over Easter when agreed with non-material amendments but no letter sent as planning officer decided acceptable before submitted. Bayview, Portloe – letter stated not in conformity and PC and JG objected. Planning officer negotiated some changes to proposed glazed areas, PC agreed to disagree and proposal approved. However, AG explained that the PC did not intend to agree to disagree but now too late.
Smugglers Cottage, Philleigh – letter stated both parts of application not in conformity although parish supported. Approved subject to work being carried out in accordance with guidance in ecological appraisal report.

National Trust car park machines/signs – letters sent requesting signage be more sympathetically placed but planning officer believed unobtrusive so all approved.

Chapel House, Gerrans – SW explained that notification of an appeal had been received by the MT and JG had asked that they respond. A letter has been sent to the inspector from the Steering Group
· AG enquired about progress with the various queries referred to Rob Lacey and JA confirmed that they would be followed up by the MT. JG offered to assist if required.

6. Assessment of:
· PA16/02358 – Spear Point, Portloe TR2 5RB – Assessed by AG and JA. All agreed should ask planning officer whether NMA allowed in conservation area, however due to visibility of site and amendments required should form full planning application.  
· PA16/02382 – Fortuna House, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5JZ – Assessed by DS and HH. All agreed would have been helpful to have a Design and Access Statement, all had concerns over removal of section of Cornish hedge, and should query ratio of glazing.
· PA16/02336 – Penmark, Freshwater Lane, St Mawes TR2 5AR – Assessed by GP (comments submitted by email) and DS. All agreed in conformity.
· PA16/02240 - Penolva, 40 Lower Castle Road, St Mawes TR2 5DR – Assessed by JA and DS. All agreed in conformity.
· PA16/02564 – Land adj Polventon, St Just TR2 5JA -  Assessed by HH and GP (comments submitted by email). Agreed not in conformity due to loss of green gap.
7. AOB:
· JA gave a report of the MT meeting with Edwina Hannaford (EH) and other senior planning officers and confirmed that Cornwall Council supported the appeal decision for the Bowling Green site but were worried by the comments regarding the RNDP in the inspector’s report. EH had offered to write to the Secretary of State and JA confirmed the MT had seen a copy of the letter. However, the promised briefing note to all parishes and the Roseland specific briefing note have still not been received although the MT have seen drafts.
· JA advised that at the above mentioned meeting the matter of a Roseland specific Design Guide was discussed. EH mentioned a devolution project on Cornwall Distinctiveness and JA confirmed he had offered the Roseland as a pilot but it is apparent this project is in the very early stages. All present support a document providing advice to architects and applicants and the idea of a descriptive/illustrative appendix to the adopted sections of the Carrick Design Guide met with approval.
· AG enquired if a response had been received following the letter to the inspector regarding the Trecarrell appeal decision. JA said ‘no’ but explained that the letter had also been sent to the Secretary of State in connection with the decision on the Bowling Green site. AG suggested a chaser letter should be sent and during the meeting produced a draft. SW to check when the 6-week period expires and send chaser letter. It was also suggested that the AONB should be asked to respond – SW to contact James Evans.

· BW mentioned the recent local news item regarding the St Ives NDP which is going to referendum and includes restrictions on second homes which were not allowed in the RNDP. JG explained that different examiners have different ideas but JA confirmed that when the RNDP policies regain full weight they will restrict open market housing including the proposed development on Lowen Meadow just submitted as a pre-app.

· Following discussion of provision of affordable housing DS gave an update on progress and confirmed that he would be presenting a business plan to the next St Just CLT meeting later in April.

Meeting closed at 11.10am



S Wagstaff
Action points:

MT –
1. Chase up responses to various queries presented to Rob Lacey.
SW –
1. Trecarrell appeal - check when the 6-week period expires and send chaser letter. 
2. Contact James Evans to establish if AONB have written/will write to inspector re: Trecarrell appeal decision.

